	Horton Grange Primary Year 4 Newsletter

Autumn 2 in Year 4

	Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been a very busy half term and the children in year 4 have been working very hard. Please make sure your child comes to school on time, in full school uniform, with their book bag, PE kits, and a warm, waterproof coat. As you all are aware, the children receive their English and Maths homework every Wednesday which needs to be returned by the following Monday. This is in addition to reading every night and learning spellings for the weekly spelling test on Tuesdays. 
Thanks again for your continued support. 

Year 4 Staff  

	Maths

Next half term, the children will be learning about addition, subtraction, multiplication and division. They will be applying their learning to word problems using the RUCSAC method as well as developing their abilities to calculate mentally. Please help your child to practise their times tables at home.
	English

Next half term, your children will have the fantastic opportunity to use a high quality text which will inspire a variety of writing opportunities and a chance to develop many reading skills. Children will discuss the text in depth and have an opportunity to act out parts of the story and reinvent it in their own way. 

	Geography 

Next half term the children will be developing their locational knowledge and understanding of human and physical geography. They will find out more about their local area and improve their geographical skills. 
	ICT 

In ICT the children will be learning how to use the internet safely. They will also develop their coding skills and learn about how to present data in different way using technology.  
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	Science  

In Science, the children will be learning about electricity. They will make and draw circuits as well as being able to explain the dangers of electrical equipment. 
They will be carrying out practical investigations and experiments to support their learning.
	PSHE

Next half term, the PSHE topic is risk. 
In the SEAL assemblies, the children will be learning about ‘getting on and falling out’. 

	
	
	
	
	MFL

The children have been learning to speak Spanish and this will continue next half term. They have been learning how to say greetings, colours, numbers and how to have a conversation. The children have been supported by Spanish students in each of the year 4 classes.

	Physical Education 

Our topics in PE next half term are gymnastics and netball. The children will be developing their teamwork skills and improving their ball skills. 
	Music

Next half term, the children will be developing their skills on the recorder and performing songs as a class. 
	Art and DT

In DT the children will be making a variety of Egyptian artefacts including making a death mask and creating a pulley system. 

	RE 

Next half term the children will continue to think about what different people believe about God. They will explore a range of different religions.  



